












 

 

 

 

Administrator of Elections Monthly Report 

June, 2022 

 

Voter and Candidate Services 

 

 New Campaign Finance Reports - All campaigns and candidates with open campaign 

accounts will need to file their 2nd quarter for the period that ends on June 30th.  These 

must be filed by July 11th or July 15th depending upon the type of report.  The start date 

of the report depends upon whether or not their election is in 2022 and if there was a 

primary. 

 

 Absentee Ballots – We had received 498 requests as of close of business Friday.  198 

are UOCAVA; the rest are regular.  More puzzling is the fact that we have only received 

8 permanent absentee requests to this point; the letters were mailed out three weeks 

ago.  If this doesn’t pick up soon, we will do the mailing a second time.   

 

 Overdue CFD - The following candidates have been sent certified letters informing 

them of their overdue CFD for the pre-primary that was due 4/26/2022. 
First Name Last Name Office Name 

Carla Jean Stotts Criminal Court Clerk 

Wanda Faulkner County Register 

Eddie Jones Probate Court Clerk 

Roderic Ford County Trustee 

Miska Bibbs SC Commissioner, Dist. 11 

David Walker SC Commissioner, Dist. 12 

Alex Boulton SC Commissioner, Dist. 6 

 The following August candidates have failed to file CFD and have been sent certified 

letters about their failure to file 1st Quarter reports. 

Kenneth Lee County School Bd., Dist. 6 

Allison Brownlee District 29 - Committeewoman- Dem. 

Arnold Weiner District 31 - Committeeman- Rep. 

Melanie Simpson District 33 - Committeewoman- Dem 

Patrick Dandridge Gen. Sess. Crim. Ct. Judge, Div. 14 

Sanjeev Memula Gen. Sess. Crim. Ct. Judge, Div. 8 

Roderic Ford County Trustee 

George Summers County Register 

 

 



 The following have been sent to the State: 

o Kathy Kirk, CC District 10 

o Shante Avant, CC District 5 

o Althea Greene, CC District 8 

 Additional cases will be sent to the state as time permits.  We are working with some on 

the list above to get the forms filed correctly.   

Operations Department 

 

 Is in full election mode, so their entire focus is on preparing the machines and prepping 

for the election. 

 

 Poll worker classes are occurring now.   

 

Administrator 

 

 New Election Equipment - Thank you for your attendance today and the opportunity 
for us to reset following what's been a trying period as we advocated for new voting 
machines. 

 

o I realize that some of you felt uninformed or underinformed about the challenges 
we faced with our current machines during the May election. Please accept my 
apology for the unintentional communication gaps. Our team will aggressively 
work to keep you more informed in the future.  

 

o We are grateful that the Shelby County Commission did vote to replace the 
machines for the November election, but the fact remains that we are down to 
one working server for the August election.  We are working with the vendor on 
strategies to cope if the server goes down at any point during the election 
season.  But I need everyone to know that if the server goes down on Election 
Day, our election results could be delayed for up to two weeks while we compile 
the results manually.   Since new machines are approved for November, this is 
the last time we will face this challenge.  

 

o Following the August election, we'll immediately begin training and 
communication about the new machines. Therefore, we are planning to distribute 
three RFQs to support this process: (1) voter outreach, (2) poll worker training 
videos and (3) poll worker training materials as LOSB opportunities. We will, 
however, softly begin the mammoth communication effort on Saturday, July 16, 
with a Voter Ready Expo at all Early Voting sites. At these events, voters will be 
able to vote early, register for the November election, find out their precinct 
locations and try out the new voting machines. The event is co-sponsored by our 
partner, the Shelby County Voter Alliance.  

 



o We'll keep you updated on the progress of our machines throughout the August 
election season and let you know of any technical issues that may arise. We 
recognize the importance of this and every election and want to ensure you have 
the most up-to-date information necessary to make sound decisions on behalf of 
this body.  

 

o The contract with ES&S has been signed and the purchase order issued.  We 
expect to begin receiving equipment as early as next week. 

 

o The RFQ for destruction of the existing equipment will be sent out shortly; this 
will be a LOSB opportunity. 

 

o We will begin working with a local architect/engineering firm to plan the needed 
alterations to this building to provide fire resistant storage for the paper ballots 
and the construction of the two additional rooms to accommodate the new 
process required by the new machines.  Building Services was planning this but 
concluded that they needed additional expertise to get what we needed.   

 

o The resolution for the purchase of new electronic poll books should be on the 
County Commission agenda for the first meeting in July.  Chairman Brooks is the 
sponsor of that resolution.  We will be purchasing 600 additional poll pads from 
KNOWiNK to supplement the 100 we already own.  As soon as the August 
election is over, the existing electronic poll books will be destroyed/recycled. 

 

 Budget – The County Commission did fund our request for a cargo van and added to 
our budget for janitorial services here at Nixon.  They funded both elections.    

 

 Recount - The TN Democratic Party requested and paid for a recount of County 
Commission Districts 7 and 11.  The recount was held on Wednesday, June 15.  There 
were no differences at all between the certified results and the recounted results.  The 
recount did delay us; it was a struggle to get the ballot finished on time. 

 

 UOCAVA – All military and overseas ballots went out by the deadline on Monday, June 
20th.  Kudos to Carla Lytle who worked all weekend to make that happen and to Genine 
Taylor and her team for staying late on Monday to make sure all went out. 
 

 Petitions - As of close of business on Friday, forty petitions had been issued for 
municipal races. 

 

 Write-In’s - No local write in candidates filed the required statement by the deadline, so 
any write-in’s recorded will not count.  
 

 Sound System – You may have noticed that the new sound system was finally 
installed.  We started this process last July.  



 

 Free Bus Day - We are working with MATA to have another free bus day on July 29th 
but those plans are not yet confirmed. 

 

 Outreach  

o Held two deputy registrar classes in June – the total trained in 2022 is 140.  No 

classes are scheduled for July; they will resume in August.   Right now, we have 

232 active deputy registrars. 

o The school year has ended, so we are making plans for the 2022-2023 school 

year.  The TN SOS will again sponsor the Anne Dudley Award for TN High 

Schools.  Year to date we have 1,221 paper apps from high schools. 

o Supported 14 voter registration events with our Deputy Registers.   

o Attended the following events: 

 Pride Fest – Partnered with the SCVA for a registration/information booth. 

 Bartlett Library Summer Kick-Off – we had a table at the event providing 

voter registration/election information. 

 Juneteenth Community Baby Shower – voter registration 

 Girls Inc. Summer Program (continues through July 19th) – partnering with 

the SCVA to provide voter registration and The Importance of Voting 

modules, including a mock election. 

 Spoke at the University of Memphis Civics Based Educators Conference. 

 Naturalization Ceremony – For the first time in two years, we were able to 

have in-person voter registration with new citizens.  35 new citizens 

registered on paper and more used the QR code to register on line. 

 

 Days to Upcoming Events: 

o Voter Registration Deadline for August election, July 5 – 8 Days 

o Early Voting Starts for August, July 15 – 18 Days 

o Early Voting Ends, July 30 – 33 Days  

o County General/ State Federal Primary Election, August 4 – 38 Days 

o November General Election, November 8 – 134 Days 
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